TWO INLETS LAKE ASSOCIATION MEETING JUNE 29, 2014 The meeting was called to order by Glen Wolters at 4:20 pm. and he led the group in the pledge of allegiance. Glen read the secretary's report and then Dorothy N. gave the treasurer's report - balance on 1/1/14 was \$1,879.31, deposits \$570.00, expenses \$20.15, and balance on 6/29/2014 is \$2,414.63.

OLD BUSINESS: Dorothy N. reported on the loons, there was a pair born at Bear Paw Resort and the McGills. Dorothy's 1st eggs were lost and she's waiting for the 2nd set of eggs to hatch between July 20-23rd. Joanna W. reported that the 3 resorts on Co. Hwy. 50, were featured in a Twin Cities' newspaper and it's good advertising for them and the area. Glen reported the spring ditch clean-up was done before opener and left the volunteers soaked from a downpour. Thank you to them, Brookside Resort for their facilities, and all our members that continue to pick up the roadsides throughout the year and even other trails. Glen then reported that Al G. will take over positioning the buoys in the south section of the lake, since the Wagners will be moving. Kay James reported next on the bell ringing our members did for the Salvation Army on a very cold Saturday before Christmas. This year they had the kettle at Coborns and collected around \$400.00 and Susan W. was told from a customer how she was helped by this organization.

The elections were held next. Vice President, Al Gulptill, and Directors Pat Noyes and Don James agreed to second terms and the membership accepted these second terms. June has finished the 2nd term as secretary and Mary Jane Keller was

nominated and accepted as her replacement. Glen then presented June with a thank you gift for 4 years of work.

NEW BUSINESS: Glen said that after Aug. 1st, when the martins leave their homes he will be glad to borrow the houses to any members to make their own pattern to build one. A.I.S. –Glen said the DNR will donate 100 man hours to inspect at the boat access, but he hasn't seen anyone there yet. Hubbard Co. Cola wanted to partner with our assoc. to share costs of inspection at the access and Glen did turn down the offer, due to cost. Glen then did announce there is a gravesite on state snow mobile trail #11. The person was Edward Hoffmann, born in 1851 and had committed suicide and couldn't be buried in the Catholic cemetery. There is a wooden cross on the grave now and a plaque will be added and Glen talked to the priest and he will bless the site. Glen will be building a wooden library house and it will be placed on the Two Inlets Dr. where the road branches off to the James. It is the most travelled road and he will pay the registration fee of \$39.00 that Doug L. said is needed for this national program, which our lake assoc. will be part of now.

Two Inlets Dr. will be worked on this summer and then resurfaced and new materials will be used for the work. Thank you to everyone that was there to help their neighbors during the past high water time — a lot of people needed help. Glen also thanked the people that helped him after his surgery — our lake residents are always there to help. The boat parade will be on July 4th, meeting at the boat landing at 11:00am. There is no

wake restrictions for the lake. Glen, Mary Jane and June will work on putting together a welcome packet about the lake assoc. for new residents in the next few weeks. Glen then introduced new members Scott and Lynn Staph with another couple planning to join soon. Tim Clements, candidate for Becker Co. sheriff then spoke about the office and his reasons for running.

The meeting was adjourned by Glen at 4:55pm. after a motion by Kay J. and a second by Mel Wolters.

Respectfully submitted, June Goetzke Sec.